
 

BILL SUMMARY 

2nd Session of the 59th Legislature 

 

 Bill No.: HB3001 

 Version:  INT 

 Request Number:  9325 

 Author: Worthen 

 Date: 2/6/2024 

 Impact:  $0 

 

Research Analysis 

 

HB 3001 as introduced, raises the contract amount not subject to the Public Competitive Bidding 

Act of 1974 that the Department of Corrections is allowed to extend during a declared 

emergency from $250,000 to $500,000.  

 

Prepared By: Keana Swadley 

 

Fiscal Analysis 

 

This measure raises the emergency purchasing limit for the Department of Corrections (DOC) 

from $250,000 to $500,000. The measure provides flexibility to the agency to spend existing 

budgetary resources and requires no additional funding. In its current form, HB3001 is not 

anticipated to have an impact on state budget or appropriations.  

 

Prepared By: Robert Flipping IV, House Fiscal Staff 

 

Other Considerations 

 

None. 
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